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The UK's independent authority set up to uphold 
information rights in the public interest, promoting 
openness by public bodies and data privacy for individuals. 

Taking photos in schools 

Does the Data Protection Act stop me taking photos of my 
children at school? 
The Data Protection Act is unl ike ly t o apply in mos t cases where photographs or videos are taken in 
schools and other educat ional inst i tut ions. 

I f photos are taken for personal use they are not covered by the Act. 

Photos taken for official school use may be covered by the Act, so pupi ls and students should be 
advised why they are being t aken . 

• A parent takes a photograph of the i r child and some fr iends tak ing part in the school Sports Day to 
be put in the fami ly photo a l bum. These images are for personal use and the Data Protection Act 
does not apply. 

• Grandparents are invited to the school nat iv i ty play and wish to v ideo i t . These images are for 
personal use and the Data Protect ion Act does not apply. 

• Photographs of pupils or students are taken for bui ld ing passes. These images are l ikely to be 
stored electronical ly w i th other personal data and the t e rms of the Act wil l apply. 

• A small group of pupils are photographed dur ing a science lesson and the photo is to be used in the 
school prospectus. This wi l l be personal data but wil l not breach the Act as long as the chi ldren 
and/or the i r guardians are aware th is is happening and the context in which the photo wil l be used. 

Media use: 

• A photograph is taken by a local newspaper of a school awards ceremony. As long as the school has 
agreed to this, and the chi ldren and/or the i r guard ians are aware tha t photographs of those 
at tend ing the ceremony may appear in the newspaper, th is wi l l not breach the Act. 

Examples 
Personal use: 

Official use: 


